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Welcome! This is the first issue of the Gabriel
Dumont Institute Newsletter.

The purpose of the Newsletter is to keep staff and
students aware of personnel or departmental in-
itiatives, programs, services and any other items
which may be of interest.

Whether you are staff or student and have any
newsworthy items that you would like to see in-
cluded in the newsletter, please send them to the
GDI Newsletter Committee. Committee mem-
bers are: -

- Leona Poitras

- Maureen Eyre

- Barb Kozack

Your article could include: - program updates,
graduation, birthdays, humour, other
announcements

We need your ideas and input!

The GDI Newsletter Committee does not accept

responsibility for the views or opinions expressed

by contributors, however, normal editing
ocedures are carried out if necessary.

Christopher Lafontaine, Executive Director
Beverly Cardinal, Assistant Director
Myrna Martyniuk-Thatcher, Director of
Administration and Finance

Erma Taylor, Admin Coordinator

Lee Reje, Admin Coordinator,
Student Services

Leona Poitras, Information Officer
Raymond LaFontaine, Custodian
Norma Belanger, Confidential Secretary
Gale Badley, Clerk Steno

Barb Kozack, Clerk Steno

Maureen Eyre, Clerk Steno

Eileen Banks, Accounting Clerk
Maureen Bandas, Accounting Clerk
Amber Gervais, Accounting Clerk

Hello, from the staff of Admin and Finance!

We would like to welcome Bev Cardinal as our
new Assistant Executive Director. Bev assumed
this challenging new position effective April 15,
1992. Congratulations Bev, President of Riel
Local #3311

We would also like to extend our best of luck to
Christopher Lafontaine who will be furthering his
studies in the near future.

As some of you already know, Myrna Martyniuk-
Thatcher received her CMA (Certified Manage-
ment Accountant) designation November, 1991.
Now that she’s fully accredited, we have been told
that the accounting staff have been testing her
new found expertise. Congratulations Myrna,
CMA!

From the desk of E.T.:

"Iwould like to personally thank everyone
who worked so hard and long making our
ast conference the success it was."

Even though it seems that our last conference has
just ended, she’s been running around making
preparations for next year’s conference. With
that in mind, if you have any ideas or suggestions
that you would like to see at this conference,
please contact Erma. Congratulations Erma,
Secretary of Riel Local #33!!

1



From the unsung heros who clean, file, type and
write cheques! We would like to thank the
management staff who have included us in the
overall activities of the [nstitute by way of com-
munication such as support staff meetings. This
insight has allowed us to participate in the plan-
ning and goals of the Institute as well as to effec-
tively carry-out our day-to-day duties. Now on a
more lighter note, we all look forward to seeing
you in June at Madge Lake!!

Staff:

Lee Reje, Admin Coordinator (Student
Services/Curriculum)

Anne Dorion, Curriculum Officer

Alan Tremayne, Curriculum Officer

In this, our first submission to the GDI newsletter,
I would like to take the opportunity to introduce
our new Curriculum Officer:

Alan Tremayne - has been on staff since March
16, 1992. He has been appointed to the
[.LM.E.A.C. Board and has been working on
several projects, updating the Public Service
Booklet, advising Saskatchewan Education
Branch Indian and Metis Education on glossary
terms for Native Studies 30 which will be released
at Wannuskewan Park, June 4th. He is also work-
ing along with writer and illustrator, Darrel Pel-
letier on a series of K-3 reading level stories that
can also be used with ESL/D students.

Alan brings to our department his experience as
a teacher of Native Studies in the K-12 system at
Cross Lake School in northern Manitoba.

Anne Dorion has been doing research on Metis
Veterans for an upcoming book. We regret to
inform you that Anne has been ill for some time,

we all hope that a speedy recovery is in store for
Anne.

Trish White has joined our curriculum team for a
thirteen week term beginning May 11. Sheisa

recent graduate from SUNTEP Regina. One of
her duties will be to edit the "Horse Stories" that
have been shelved for several years. We would
like to welcome Trish to our staff.

- !
New Release! New Release!
New Release!

GDI Curriculum Unit is pleased to announce the
release of our newest production Flower Bead-
work People written and illustrated by Sherry
Farrell-Racette. This book is a beautifully
illustrated, full-colour children’s book that
provides historically correct information about
the Metis people. They will make wonderful gifts
for any child. Paperback - $9.95 (plus GST)
Hardcover - $16.95 (plus GST). Order yours
today!

S E;

Staf®

John Murray, Coordinator

(Library Services, Regina)

Marilyn Beihumeuvr, Librarian, Regina
Pat Kelly, Library Technician, Regina
Bette Desjarlais, Librarian, Prince Albert
Donna Biggins, Clerk Steno, Prince Albert

Judy Silver - has joined the Library Re-con project
team in Regina. She has extensive experience in
government libraries, Provincial Library and has
specialized in cataloguingand database searching
with overall experience in running smaller sys-
tems. Judy is originally from the USA and fol-
lowed her BA in Education from the University
of Michigan, with library tech courses and post
graduate work in School Librarianship from the
U of Manitoba. She will be with us 3 days per
week until fall.



FOR YOUR READING....

- The library has purchased a gross edition of
Briarpatch. That’s right 144 copies of a terrific
issue on ’500 years of resistance" and "survival-
combatting colonialism”. Thanks to the Sask 500
years Coalition we can offer your program a
dozen copies each for resale at $2.15 each or as
gifts. Tell your program co-ordinator to order
some for your library. Don’t wait another 500
years for your library. Don’t wait another 500
years fro these well researched articles on Colum-
bus, Borrigeault; Doucette, Bell on residential
schools, Wapass on Indigenous Women,
Uranium, Oka, Forest destruction, Aboriginal
people elsewhere. Contact: John Murray.

- Be sure to request Maria Campbells’ film "The
Road Allowance People” just released, to pur-
chase a copy for your centre, contact our library
or write to: Larry Hertzog, Halfbreed Produc-
tions 62 Charles Street East, Toronto, Ontario.
Phone: 1-416-921-9300 or Fax: 921-6967.

- Sexual Harassment. The Library has recently
acquired some existing policies on this and
equality in the workplace from the U of R faculty
association and S.G.E.U. Please ask for copies
for your centre.

- How to Plan. A quick five page summary for
those who have to turn great ideas and sugges-
tions into clear concise steps to reality. Action
Plan example includes: Covers Resources,
Management, Tim Line, Information Objectives
issues and Evaluation.

Stalf:

Donavon Young, Director

Liz Troyer, Research Officer

John Dorion, Research Officer

Kuan Yang, Research Officer

Ingrid Gallagher, Curriculum Developer

Cathy Littlejohn and her husband Cecil King
moved to Kingston, Ontario in December. (So

now she is Cathy Littlejohn King who lives on
King Street in Kingston, Ontario! Cecil has ac-
cepted a teaching position with Queens Univer-
sity. After moving, Cathy spent about one week
in her new home in Kingston before we con-
tracted her back to Saskatchewan for a two month
position with PATHWAYS. We will miss Cathy
and her wonderful personal and professional
skills.

Cathy’s position in R & D has been filled by Kuan
Yang. Kuan has a doctorate in Education Ad-
ministration from the U of S and several years
experience in research and teaching at the high
school and university levels. Kuan’s wife and 14
year old son will be moving to Regina from Sas-
katoon at the end of the school year and we look
forward to welcoming them.

Donavon young and Liz Troyer have had a paper
accepted for presentation to the Royal Commis-
sion on Aboriginal Peoples and will be travelling
to Ottawa to meet with the Royal Commission at
the end of April.

R & D has recently coordinated an Aboriginal
"Stay In School” Speakers’ Bureau of 95 in-
dividuals who are willing to do presentations to
students, organizations, etc. Some of the

speakers will also conduct craft circles along with
their presentations. A Resource Manual describ-
ing the Speakers, their addresses and phone num-
bers is available free of charge by contacting
either John Dorion or Liz Troyer.

Staftt

Christopher Lafontaine, Vice-President

Bev Cardinal, Director/On-Campus Programs
Maggie Dubois, Admin Coordinator

Vickie McCaffrey, Counsellor, P.A.

Sherry McLennan, Counsellor, (Temp)

Rena Lambert, Counsellor, P.A.

Brian Gallagher, Counsellor, Saskatoon
Shirley Boucher, Counsellor, Regina
Counsellor, Moose Jaw (Vacant) 3



Our division is designed to develop, establish and
promote measures which will enhance the par-
ticipation, success and the cultures of Aboriginal
people with SLAST.

Staff of the Native Services Division (NSD) wish
to say "Hello" to all of you in GDI-land.

Just a short update on happening within NSD.
The first meeting to begin discussions on the
Dumont Technical Institute was held on April 14,
1992 between representatives from GDI and Sas-
katchewan Education. Staffwise, Rena Lambert
will return to work at Woodland Campus on May
4, 1992. Rena has been on maternity leave - she
is the proud mother of a son. Regretfully, Sherry
McLennan, who was hired as the temporary re-
placement for Rena, will be leaving us at the end
of April. sherry, it has been a pleasure having you
as part of our staff complement and we wish you
all the best in your future endeavours! In the
absence of an NSD program counsellor at Palliser
Campus, these services are being provided by
Brenda Hackl, Education Equity Coordinator
(Palliser). Also, congratulations to our Director
of NS, Bev Cardinal in her appointment as As-
sistant Director of GDI; Bev will eventually as-
sume full responsibility while Christopher is
away.

Until next time, happy reading!

* By the way, Maggie Dubois became Maggie
Gordon when she decided to tied-the-knot on

May 9, 1992, Congratulations Maggie, may you
and your husband Vince live a long and happy life
together.

SIAST/NSD - SASKATOON

Kelsey Aboriginal students did very well at the
Saskatoon Indian and Metis Friendship Centre
Awards Night on Thursday, April 3, 1992. Last
year at the annual event, the Kelsey Aboriginal
Students were very happy to win a fourth place
trophy in Co-Ed volleyball. this year they outdid
themselves. A group of delighted students were
honoured by their peers. Because of the elevated

interest in volleyball this year, they were able to
field two teams in the league. The season lasted
from October to March.

At the completion of the round robin event, the
two teams were tied for third place. After the
play-off round, the teams finished up with the
following awards:

Kelsey Aboriginal Student’s Associations
(KASA) finished in fourth place; Kelsey Native
Student Activity Centre (KNSAC) - First Place
Supplement to these awards - KASA was awarded
the Most Sportsmanlike Team; Sharon Kine-
quon, Joseph Redwood and Brian Gallagher
were named to the All-Star Team, and Dean
Wapas was named the Most Valuable Male for
the entire league.

The emphasis of the league is participation and
fun. The latter is probably the most important.
This was definitely the case as far as everyone was
concerned. At this time we would like to thank
Kelsey Staff that assisted with the use of the gym
for practices.

- Brian Gallagher, Instructor/Tutor, NSD Native Student
Activity Centre

Staft:

Alphonsine Koehler, Director

Janice Nicotine, Program Coordinator
Kay Mazer, Residence Supervisor

Gloria Forbes, Residence Supervisor
Virginia Guiboche, Residence Supervisor
Carol Whitley, Residence Supervisor
Michelle Legare, Lifestyles Counsellor
Louise Fraser, Clerk Steno

Sylvia Wilkes, Cook/Residence Supervisor

The Gabriel Dumont Institute Community train-
ing Residence (CTR) is a community based
facility that provides residential counselling and
support services to female offenders who are
serving sentences under provincial jurisdiction.
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The GDICTR program is developed with a uni-
que focus on the needs of Aboriginal women.

The CTR provides supervision and opportunities
for treatment, education, training and employ-
ment through the use of community resources.

The CTR operates through a contract with Sask ||B

This past year has been a challenge for the stu-
dents, and the staff at GDI are very proud of their
success.

Justice. CTR began operating in November 1989, ||ME

fromatemporaryfacilityand assumed permanent
residence at 123 LLaRonge Road in Saskatoon on

February 1, 1991.

To date the CTR has housed and assisted with the
reintegration o over one hundred and forty
women, 67% of these women were of Aboriginal
descent.

Staff:

Leslie Martin, Program Coordinator
Richard Iverson, Faculty

Angela Rompain, Faculty

Adelaide Settee, Clerk-Steno

The Cumberland House Business Administration
Students have completed their one year Certifi-
cate and are currently working towards their
Diploma. The program has been extended from
a certificate to Diploma offered through the
University of Regina.

The students have completed a variety of courses.
These range from financial accounting, manage-
ment, marketing and economics to Cree, sociol-
ogy and biology.

Their second year will include upper level
management and marketing courses as well as
cost-accounting, finance and computer science.

Apart from classes, the students have been in-
volved with fundraising activities, curling, vol-
leyball, broomball and hockey. With summer
approaching, the staff and students will be par-
ticipating in softball.

Staf:

Jack Siu, Program Coordinator
Brent Ballard, Faculty
Wanita Oulleite, Clerk-Steno

The Business Admin Program in Meadow Lake is
stepping into a new dimension. Students are
beginning to taste the real academic life.

Being a university student is never easy, especially
toour Metisstudents in Meadow Lake where they
have never had the opportunity to experience
high quality education. Too many of our students,
the recognize the value and importance of educa-
tion to their future, they want to be part of they
dynamic change in our society. University train-
ing, we believe, will at least provide an equal
opportunity to our students when it comes to job
placement. Best of all, education provides them
with sense of self-esteem and confidence that they
know they don’t necessarily have to depend on
others while they are capable of doing things on
their own.

Although the program has not received any for-
mal confirmation regarding its destiny of exten-
sion, there is already interest and support
expressed by our students, the Metis Society and
the community as awhole. We believe the Busi-
ness Admin Program in Meadow Lake is the right
program delivered in the right location at the
right time.

We also believe our students have the courage
and potential to accomplish their goals. Even
though the road ahead to success is full of
obstacles and challenges, we the staff, as a team,
are dedicated and committed to assisting our stu-
dents to become the type of individuals that can
overcome obstacles and challenge in their
academic lives. 5



[ know this education means a great deal to our
students, and I know the Metis people of Sas-
katchewan and the Gabriel Dumont Institute
would be so proud of themselves when they have
the opportunity to walk on that platform to
receive the Diploma that they have longed for!

Good luck to the students of Business Admin in
Meadow Lake.

Staff

Brian Favel, Program Coordinator
Jacqueline Hunchak, Faculty
Lillian McLean, Clerk-Steno

The University of Saskatchewan, Faculty of Com-
merce, Health Care Administration Certificate
course started at Gabriel Dumont Institute in Ile
a la Crosse on August 6, 1991 with 20 students.

The first three weeks included: Orientation,
Northern Health, Health Issues, and Introduction
to Health Care Administration. This was fol-
lowed by a preparatory course: Computer Intro-
duction (Sept.2-13) and English/Methodology
(Sept. 16-Oct.25).

We completed the concentrated First Year of
Health Care Admin in December, and the Second
Year Acute Care course, on March 13, 1992. The
class average was 82.3%.

Aside from the heavy workload (as well as family
responsibilities), some students have still found
time for fundraising, and to take other classes or
sit on Boards. Marie Favel is on the Rossignal
School Board, Robert Malboeuf is Vice-Presi-
dent of the Metis Society Local #21, Ile a la
Crosse. Earl Pelletier is President of Local #21
and a LAMB-LFDS Board member. Pauline Mc-
Gaughey is a Board member of the Provincial
Metis Women’s Council, Local #21 and LAMB-
LFDS. Julie Smith-Fehr has been taking an
Athabasca University Physiology course. Celina
Robiiiard is our representative on the GDI

Student Council. At present, we have 16 students
taking the Long Term Care section, which con-
tinues until June 1992,

Wewill be attending Health Care Administration
classes and the annual Spring Seminar in Sas-
katoon at the U of S, May 3-13. We will be
participating in the Northern Health Conference
in Prince Albert, May 14-15.

During the summer (June 27 - September 4), we
will be taking the Accounting section of this
course. For the rest of the year, students will go
to various locations in the province for a 4 month
formal practicum, which provides work ex-
perience in a Health facility or organization.

Staff:

Morris Onyskevitch, Program Coordinator
Sharlene Loch, Faculty
LeEiita Gallie, Clerk-Steno

The ever increasing geriatric population places a
growing importance on the availability and skills
of the medical profession. With the increasing
complexity of medical problems in geriatrics, the
medical team of nurse’s aides need a sound
knowledge base to deal with these problems. This
program prepares students to give personal care
to the elderly and to help people help themselves
whether in their own home or in a nursing home.

The core program began on January 6, 1992 in the
Battleford Indian and Metis Friendship Centre.
Presently, we have twenty students consisting of
nineteen females and one male. We are nearing
the end of the first semester of classes which will
be followed by a four week practicum. The stu-
dents have to date learned many health related
skills, i.e. temperature and blood pressure taking,
bathing, skin care, communication, human
growth and development, nutrition and feeding.
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Theywill be applying these skills at the practicum
sites, namely, River Heights Lodge and Villa
Pascal.

Our second semester begins on May 18 with six
weeks of classes followed by a final six weeks of
practicum placements. This will consist of 50
hours in the field of Home Care along with 100
hours in Special Care.

We are extremely proud of our people and their
commitment to succeed and serve our elderly
population.

Stafl:

Mike Kanhai, Program Coordinator
Robert Wright, Faculty

Danny Robinson, Faculty

Lala Olson, Clerk-Steno

The purpose of the GDI Integrated Resource ||S!

Management (IRM) program is to enable Metis
students to complete the accredited SIAST-IRM
program in a northern environment. The stu-
dents are supported by the Canadian Employ-
ment and Immigration Commission so that their
participation in the program brings the double
benefit of education and income to Buffalo Nar-
rows and the north.

IRM students study the principles and practice of
integrating the management of forest, wildlife,
fisheries and park resources. They learn how to
identity the significant plant, wildlife and fish
species of Saskatchewan and how to apply proper
management techniques to ensure sustainable
use of our natural wealth. The objective of the
course is to give the student both the technical
details and the broad perspective needed to pru-
dently manage the wildlife, plants, waters and
soils of northern ecosystems.

Why a special Integrated Resource Management
program for Metis students? Because the north

and Aboriginal governments are moving into an
era of greater local control, an era in which
Aboriginal peoplewill be demanding greater con-
trol of natural resources by and for northern resi-
dents.

One important advantage of Buffalo Narrows as
the location for the program is that Metis students
can continue to function in a familiar cultural
context over the course of their education. Of
equal importance is the proximity of the class to
the natural resources that are being studied. The
forests, lakes, streams and wildlife that are the
focus of the program are literally right on our
doorsteps.

This program is a first for Canada. The students
and staff are both exited about and appreciative
of the opportunity to be on board for this unique
experience. GDI and the Metis people of Sas-
katchewan can be justifiably proud of what is
being accomplished here at home in northern
Saskatchewan.

Staft:

Julie Pitzel, Program Coordinator
Kathy Nelson, Faculty

Murdine McCreath, Faculty
Michael Relland, Facuity

Elaine Sukava, Faculty

Sandy Sherwin-Shields, Facuity
Shirley Warren, Clerk-Steno

One behalf of the P.A. SUNTEP students and
staff I wish to extend greetings to everyone! Iwill
share the past 8 months of work and fun and what
it feels like to transform from SUNTEP students
to a SUNTERP faculty member. In September our
orientation took off on a whirlwind of activities
such as scavenger hunts, mixer games, ball games
and the greatest motivational set of the program,
a trip to Batoche. In October the students and
faculty experienced the pleasure of our first Cul-
ture Camp at Camp Kinasao, Christopher Lake.
5



November saw the first year group undergoing
the most difficult ordeal of their upcoming four
years, the infamous Survivors’ Banquet where
theyinvestigated and publicly announced the mis-
demeanours of the second year students. How-
ever, five of these second year students have
brought further honour and recognition to our
centre as they were awarded undergraduate
scholarships from the U of S. These students
were Patty Harriot, Cheryl Arcand, Linda Bird,
Darlene Paranteau, and Debbie Reynaud.

By the end of their fall term exams in December,
students from all years were invited by the S.R.C.
to enjoy a Christmas partywith family and friends.

Some fourth year students had other reasons to
celebrate as the end of the term also symbolized
the end of their stay with us. Several of these
students who had just completed their internship
found their holidays were short-lived as they be-
came employed in various school systems by
January. Congratulations to Reg Nicholas at
Queen Mary. We also wish to congratulate
Chester Knight, Mary Bighead, Lala Caisse, Mary
Freeman,Sarah Lee, Rose Anne McCallum, Rick
Parenteau, and Heather Vansil on a successful
internship.

The winter term has seven students out and about
Saskatchewan involved in their internship. The
rest of us are anticipating and preparing the final
SUNTEP celebration for these graduates on May
22 at Ed’s Inn. This year’s theme is "Fly Like An
Eagle".

Lon Borgerson and SUNTEP Theatre has been
busy warming up the winter of audiences in the
city. "The Wheels of Justice”, a drama which
satirizes the arrival of Columbus is heading for
fame and fortune in Duck Lake on June 11 and
there may be possible engagements in La Ronge
and Regina. For those who have not had the
pleasure of meeting C.C. and the crew, the drama
will be held at the John Cuelenaere Library on
April 27 at 7:00. Admission is $5.00.

Considering all this activity of the past year, one
would wonder when students had time to study, it
appears certain member of our program did not
have enough to do:

- our community has grown, thanks to:

\
* Debbie Reynaud who gave birth to Brendon

Wayne, March 16. Brendon weighed 8 Ibs. 5-oz.

*Rod MacPherson, Professor for English 110 was
not preoccupied enough teaching second years and
ought us a picture of his son, James Norman who
ighed 6lbs. 6-0zs. James was born on February
20.

* We are now waiting for Kathy McKay and Mary
ILou Thevenot of first year to add to our family.

* Yvonne Mirasty and Toni Hamilton of second

mwdi soon be joining the diaper patrol as we
their wardrobes e-x-p-a-n-d.

* Congratulations to Lorraine Grimard, a third year
student who will be married on August 22.

* Finally, we wish to thank our elders Vicki Wilson
and Danny Musqua for their stay with us. Their
presence enhanced our classes and their beauty and
misdom touched each of us. Although April has
come and so has their time here, we ill not say
because they have become a part of our
UNTERP family and we hope they will visit aﬁmj

So, now that April has come I can’t say that life is
anymore relaxed as a staff member that is was as a
student. My time here has reminded me of what a
privilege it is to be part of SUNTEP and I appreciate
the various ways in which I learned from our stu-
dents and Elaine, Michael, Julie, Murdine, Sandy
and Shirley. Thanks to all of you for helping me
survive the first year once again.

- Kathy Nelson, Faculty




On March 30, 1992 the Gabriel Dumont Student
Council (GDSC) met to deal with a few crucial
subjects that are important to student concerns.
The first problem on the agenda that needed to
be addressed was a new GDI Student constitu-
tion.

The GDSC needed to make a new student con-
stitution because the old student constitution is
now invalid due to the fact that SUNTEP student
had to be appointed to the GDI Board position.
To be fair we decided that the best person for the
job should get it and it should not be decided on
a technicality from the old student constitution.
When the GDSC appointed Gerald Girourd and
Philip Dorion as our GDI Board representatives
we also decided to write-up a new constitution
with the best interest of the GDI students in mind.
We will table the results of this constitution by the
end of the year.

The GDSC also talked about finding a single
business to buy all the GDI jackets from. With an
estimated six hundred students and faculty, we
have a better chance to get a good deal than if we
bought separately. The GDSC choose a certain
color scheme in which the GDI students will have
to vote on before May 16, 1992.

The GDSC then talked about student concerns.
The most prevalent problem that the students are
concerned with in the non-smoking policy. The
GDSC is also concerned with it because we see it
as a policy that breaks-up the class group associa-
tion that is being promoted. So, the GDSC
proposed that the GDSC clams representatives
fill out a petition form and send it off to George
Girourd before the May 16 deadline.

Other student concerns was the unfair way in
which money is transferred for conferences. It
seems to be first-come-first-served type of men-
tality or policy. Instead we want to have the
money distributed more fairly. The GDSC also
talked about whether they should incorporate or
stay an association. In order to raise money for
emergency funds or scholarships we need to in-
corporate. But we have to figure out the ramifica-
tions before setting out to do this.

When the coordinators meet next, the GDSC
hope to start acting on most of the issues that have
been addressed in the article. Further informa-
tion will be posted in the Gabriel Dumont In-
stitute Newsletter as we continue (o meet.



ON THE LIGHTER SIDE........

Brain Teaser:

What's the opposite of 'not in"?

Freddy Fatlip was having a problem with a
groundhog in his front yard. He went to the local
AgRep office to find out how to deal with the
problem. After amoments thought the desk clerk
said, "I would use the seven day method!" As
Freddy had never heard of this method he en-
quired how it worked. The clerk patiently ex-
plained, "every morning for six days you drop an
apple and a cookie down the hole, on the seventh
day you simply drop an apple in the hole. When
the groundhog pops up to demand the cookie, you
clobber him." .

TEST YOUR SKILL:
1. Insert the missing number: 2, 5, 9, 19, 37

2. Which creature is the "odd man" out? Herring,
Porpoise, Shark, Ray, Sole, Plaice.

3. The following letters in each name are mixed
up. Place each in the correct order and decide
which of the following is not an animal. - Lath-
peen, Ticreck, Helaw, Fefeoc

4. Insert the missing letter C4K 203

Answers on the following page
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ABORIGINAL METIS
BANNOCK HOVE
BANQUET OBSERVERS
BuY ORGANIZE
CAR PACK
COMPETITION PARTICIPANTS
DANCE PARTY
DISPLAYS POLITICIANS
EDUCATION REGISTER
FACILITATE SASKATOON
FASHION SHOW SELL
FIDDLING SPEAKERS
Fooo SQUARE DANCERS
FUN STAFF
GUESTS STUDENTS
HOTEL TEACHERS
INFLUENCE TRADE

INN VAN

JIG VOTE
JUSTICE WORKSHOPS
HEDIA
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A bragging moment.. the Mouseketeers have
done it. You are probably wondering who the
Mouseketeers are. Well they are:

Gale Badley

Maureen Eyre (Captain)

Amber Gervais

Pat Kelly

Janet Kurtz

These girls bowled on a league for a full 7 months

through strikes, spares and a lot of gutter balls,
but, they had loads of fun!

The last two weeks of the season the league had
roll-offs. The Mouseketeers were on the "B"side
on the very bottom, and on April 15, 1992 the last
game, the team ended up at the top of the "B" side.
On May 8, 1992 the Mouseketeers will pick up
their trophy at the wind-up banquet.

Answer to "Brain Teaser™

The opposite of "not in" is "in", although most
people immediately say "out".

Answers to "Test Your Skill" ;

1. "75" each number is twice threw preceding one
with one added and subtracted alternately. Thus 37
is twice 19 minus I, and 75 is twice 37 plus 1.

2. Porpoise is a mammal all others are fish.

J. Fefeoc is coffee and it is not an animal. The
others are elephant, cricket and whale.

4. "U" each letter is twice the number of steps
removed from the preceding letter as indicated by
the number between the letters; thus; "K" is 2x4 steps
Jrom "C" and "U" is 2x3 steps from "O".
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